
 

Conference Committee ðAs mentioned on the 
ñcalendar of eventsò, the decision has been made by 

the PA CASA Board to offer a PA CASA Conference 

once every two years. The next conference will be 
in 2017. Jeannette Carter has graciously offered 

to Chair the conference and would appreciate any 
offers of help.  
 

Fundraising ðcommittee members are pursuing 
grants, donors, and fundraisers. Several grant appli-

cations have been submitted. Thanks to ED Suz-
anne, Board member Jeannette Carter, and those 

who have put in so much time on this.  

 
Legislative Action Committee ðdeveloping next 

step as follow up to meetings with legislators on 
October 26th. Need your help and connections! 

Please share this newsletter with legislators and 
judges. 

 

Golf  -Plan ahead to join us on May 16th for a 9 AM 
shotgun start.  Thank you to Lori Serratelli and 

her team for their planning and hard work. Looking 
for people to golf, suggest sponsors, offer gift items, 

or  help on this committee.  

 
Governance ðmaking sure we do our work accord-

ing to best practices and policy.  
 

Public Relations/Marketing ð ñlikeò us on Face-
book! And please ñshareò us and the work of our PA 

Local Programs with those in your world. We are 

also in the process, (again) of updating the website. 
Hoping to have that completed real soon.  Special 

thanks to those doing the work.  

News from the  PA CASA Board!   

February 2016  

PA CASA Connections 

Calendar of Events:  

¶ Feb. 19-21τVenango County 

9th Annual Bluegrass Festival 

¶ March 17thτPA CASA Special 

Board Meeting in Harrisburg 

¶ May 16, 2016τPA CASA Golf 

Tournament in Carlisle, PA 

¶ June 4-7, 2016τ National 

CASA Conference in National 

Harbor, MD 

Everyone Ready® Volunteer 

Management Training Pro-

gram 

Everyone Ready® is a set of 
online tools designed by volun-
teer management expert Susan 
Ellis and her staff at Energize, 
Inc. The tools can be used by 
both state and local CASA pro-
gram staff to enhance recruit-
ment, support and retention of 
volunteers in your program. 
Access 
 

Through Everyone Ready 

you will have continuous, 
24/7 access to a range of 

learning materials including 
online seminars and self-

instruction guides.  A new 

feature topic starts on the 
third Monday of every 

month. See upcoming topics 
on the National CASA web-

site.  
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Mission Statement: 
The PA Court Appointed Special 

Advocate (CASA) Association, 

together with national and local 

CASA programs, supports and 

promotes court appointed volun-

teer advocacy for abused and  

neglected children so they can 

thrive in safe, permanent homes. 

BIG NEWS!!! For those of you who attended the PA Conference in June, 

you were treated to a preview of òGive a Voice to the Voicelessó, a song that 

was written by someone who recently became involved with CASA and wrote 

a song that shares the message of what we do. It is now recorded and available 

for download from iTunes or CDBaby for only 99 cents. I encourage local pro-

grams to use their own photos to create Power Point presentations for special 

events, Powerful! By David Reinwald 



 
From Luzerne County CASA   Please join us in welcoming Jane Lawrence-Merolla.  Jane has 

joined CASA of Luzerne County as Executive Director.   
 
Jane brings with her more than twenty years of senior and executive level management experience within 
child-centered non-profit organizations in the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania, New York City and Central 

New Jersey. In past positions, Jane has overseen more than 50 start-up opera-
tions, led Agency acquisitions, and administered budgets in excess of 20 million. 
 
Jane lives in Dalton, Pennsylvania with her husband George, and teen aged chil-
dren Joseph, Matthew and Madison. Her oldest son William led her to celebrate 
"grandmother status" as of 01.14.16 with the birth of a son, Asher. 
 

From Cambria/Somerset County Sharing the news that Gretchen 

Goller, CASA Program Director with Cambria and Somerset that she has re-
signed with her last day being February 14th.  Gretchen was with the agency for 
over five years and felt that it was time to move forward to a different path.  She 
will certainly be missed!  Gretchen is joining Independent Family Services.  Thank 
you for all of the work youôve done and the lives youôve impacted, Gretchen.  
 
Gretchen also shared that Cathy Ritter will be taking over as the Program Director.  Cathy had served 
with Gretchen as the volunteer coordinator. Please join us in welcoming and supporting Cathy in her new 
role!  

 
 

From Cumberland County CASA   On November 14, 2015, the CASA Program held an Appre-

ciation Brunch at the Stern Great Room, Dickinson College, to recognize CASA friends and volunteers 
and to swear-in four new advocates The event also included personal safety training presented by Mike 
Guido of MG Tactical Advantage.  This training provided the volunteers an opportunity to learn more 
about situational awareness safety in their roles as CASA volunteers.  The Kappa Alpha Theta sorority of 
Dickinson College hosted the event and decorated world-shaped cookies to match the theme, ñYou Make 
a World of Difference.ò The Harrisburg Area Theta Alumnae also helped with the event, which was at-
tended by 40 CASA volunteers, supporters, judges, staff, and Thetas.  
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CASA of Philadelphia  

From Allegheny County CASA  
On January 21st, CASA of Allegheny 
County swore in its 58th class of advo-
cates. Eleven advocates joined our 
ranks including current and retired teach-
ers, lawyers, social workers, nursing stu-
dents, financial analysts, municipal em-
ployees and a US Marine Ser-
geant.  Presiding over the ceremony 
were Administrative Judge of the Family 
Division Hon. Kim Clark, Hon. Guido 
DeAngelis, Hon. Dwayne Woodruff, Hon. 
Kim Eaton and Hon. Arnold Klein.  We are grateful for the strong support of the bench in welcoming our 
newest class of CASA volunteers.  

 
From Philadelphia County CASA   Sharing the news that Wendy Graham has resigned as Ex-

ecutive Directorwith CASA Philadelphia after 10 dedicated years.  Her last day was February1st.  She 
has accepted the position of ED with the Kelly Anne Dolan Memorial Fund  She will certainly be missed in 
the CASA world, and we wish her all the best in her new position. 
 
Wendy also shared that Allison Modica will be serving as Interim ED.  Allison has served with Wendy as 
the Associate Director.  Please join us in welcoming and supporting Allison in her new role! 

 

From CASA of Lancaster County   CASA Volunteer Manager Brian Klugh stands ready to greet potential car 

        buyers and share the incredible impact of CASA. 
CASA of Lancaster was honored to be selected for a 
second year as Lancaster County Motor Subaru's Share 
the Love partner.  Last year CASA was overwhelmed by 
the community support from LCM Subaru's event receiv-
ing just over $15,000.   The community awareness and 
promotion that Subaru provides to CASA and other non-
profits in our community is commendable.   
    
Shhhh, It's A Secret!  CASA of Lancaster will benefit 
from Lancaster County's Best Kept Secret Tour April 7 
thru April 23.  With over 36 "off the beaten" path hidden 
gems in Lancaster County, there is something for everyone.  The first 2000 tickets purchasers will also 
receive a goody bag with promotions from participating businesses and, best of all, a CASA pen.   
 

Evidence of Effectiveness 

Since its creation by a family court judge in Seattle, Court Appointed Special 
Advocates has become one of the most effective programs of its kind. Today 
there are 949 CASA programs around the country. It is a unique blend of pri-
vate support, public need and the kind of people power that comes from 
more than 76,000 volunteers all committed to the rights of every child in the 
foster care and child welfare system. 
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Calling all 
golfers!! 

 
For those who enjoy golfing 
or might like to spend a day 
volunteering at a PA CASA 
fundraiser, please mark your 
calendar for Monday, May 
16th A fundraiser at the state 
level can be a challenge be-
cause of travel and connec-
tions, but we can all work to-
gether to make this a great 
success. For sponsorship or 
donation information, to vol-
unteer, to be on the commit-
tee or for any information, 
please contact PA CASA 
Board member Lori at 
lori.serratelli@gmail.com.  

http://ads.pennlive.com/RealMedia/ads/click_lx.ads/www.pennlive.com/midstate/2015/07/2014_annual_child_abuse_report_1.html/2047312171/StoryAd/PENNLIVE/default/empty.gif/726239724c315848345a77414468796f

